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                          !I will start with the land purchase update, 
Lisa assures me that the survey is complete and we 
will be on the next SRIA meeting agenda. The pur-
pose of the next SRIA meeting is to approve the lot 
separation. We were pushed back one month when 
the land surveyor failed to complete the job and we 
had to source a second surveyor. The land purchase 
is moving along quietly and so far, as planned. 
     The Big Mouth Regatta was on the 23rd and was 
very well attended. We had around 15 catamarans 
and 5 monohulls. We awarded 4 classes of trophies 
and several "special trophies" including the skunk flag 
and of course the Big Mouth flag that was awarded to 
Tryptonite.
     The Pier and Back race is the 13th, and we al-
ready have several boats registered.
     Andrea has been doing a lot of revamping to the 
website, including adding lots of photos so check it 
out. 
That's all I have for now, see ya at the club.
 
Mike Pedersen 
Pensacola Beach Yacht Club 
Commodore 
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              What a month for water activities. Congratulation to 
Roses Committee and all who helped on the race course and 
Alantic Union for their win. The Jr Sailing camp was great, we 
had 21 kids and they all sailed on the first day. Thank you to 
Kirk and Key Sailing for the use of boats and the beach. Big 
Mouth was a great day to the sea buoy even if it was the hot-
test day of the year. Pier and Back is coming up along with the 
Wave North Americans. Hope to see you on the water.
 
Mark

                 It’s September and for all you “football fans”, 
remember that PBYC is a great place to catch the games.  
Check your email for blasts regarding special plans for Satur-
day’s games throughout the season. It will change weekly 
depending on the game schedules.  

PBYC Bunko Night – feeling lucky?  This month we will be 
hosting our first bunko event.  It is scheduled for the last 

Thursday of the month, September 25th at 6:30 p.m.  Come 
and enjoy $1 tacos or $2 taco salads and stay for the fun.  
We’ll begin the first round at 6:30 p.m.  The cost will be $10 
to participate for the entire evening and prizes will be award-
ed. If you’ve never tried it, come out and see what it’s all 
about.  All members are invited – male and female.  It’s a 
dice game that’s fun, fast-moving, and easy to pick up.  
Someone will go home the “big winner”.....might as well be 
you!

Halloween – since it falls on a Friday this year, we’re going 
take advantage and schedule a big event.  Start working on 
your costumes now!   There will be food, music and a cos-
tume contest for “Best Costume”, “Best Couple Costume”, 
and “Best Group Costume”.  Let’s make this year an event to 
remember!

Christmas Party – save the date.  We have scheduled our 

Christmas Party for Saturday, December 6th, at Hemingway’s.  
Mark your calendar and don’t miss this great annual event. 

Watch your email for reminder blasts and check your calen-
dar for the scheduled events.  It’s your club....don’t miss out 
on the fun!

Kimi Hammons

               As the sweltering August heat surrounded 
us last month, Tom and I were able to escape for a 
quick trip up north.  We went to his brother’s lake 
place in upper New York on the Vermont state line, 
and it was beautiful!  When we got off the plane I told 
Tom, I didn’t think I was going to need that swimsuit 
I packed!  We needed a light sweater or jacket the 
whole week and it was great!  I came home with  
visions of fall in my mind…cool, sunny days, and 
chilly nights, soup in the crock pot…only to be greet-
ed by heat and humidity that took your breath away!  
But the vision is near, and as last weekend proved 
Football Season is here! Looks like Kimi has some 
tailgating parties lined up for us at the club.  So come 
out and cheer for your favorite team!                          
 Followed by what looks like some great     
costumes for Halloween!    
 And in November, just to give you a heads 
up, we will be hosting our own annual Wine and Art 
show.  So look for details of that event as well.

See You all soon!

Debbie

Commodore’s  Report  

Vice-Commodore

 Fleet Captain’s Report

 Rear Commodore’s Report



From The Membership Corner....
Please make sure to let Andrea know if you change ,
any of your contact information (i.e. mailing address,
phone number EMAIL ADDRESS, etc).
Send it to Andrea Pedersen, andreazern@gmail.com.
Thank you.

Membership Report
 
 If you haven’t paid your dues by now, You will 
become lapsed in the system and required to pay a 
new application fee, and go through the application 
process again.  If for some reason this is an 
oversight, just let us know and we can make 
arrangements to get you credit for dues paid this 
month.  The deadline was July 30th!!

Thanks,
Andrea

 Wine and Art
At PBYC

On November 9
From 1:00 till 4:00 PM

Raffle 
Let me know if you want to 
participate in the Art part.

Wine and cheese tasting $5.00
Call Corrie 850-712-8756

Or email dutchick@aol.com

Secretary’s Report

  

Election of the Board Of Directors:

If you would like to run for one of the Board positions, as 
you have every right to, you will need to send me a writ-
ten notice that you want your name placed in the October 
Spreader and what position you wish to run for. There are 
NO nominations from the floor in the November General 
Membership Meeting. (see the by laws)

Current Board:

Commodore.......................................Mike Pedersen
Vice Commodore................................Debbie Belger
Rear Commodore...............................Kimi Hammons
Treasurer..........................................Paul Barrett
Fleet Captain.....................................Mark Smith
Secretary……………………………………………….Corrie Keich

The current Board, except for Kimi Hammons, is willing to 
serve for another year. Please don't make that stop you 
from running for a position.

We currently have Andrea Pedersen doing the Member-
ship Coordination and The Web Site Coordination.
We are looking for a new Membership Coordinator.
Debbie Belger is the current Spreader Editor and needs a 
back up. 

Thanks,
Corrie



   Pensacola Beach Yacht Club                            September 2014                             www.pensacolabeach-yc.org

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
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1 2 3 4
Tacos, Tacos
6 PM
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7 8 9

BOARD MEETING
6:30 PM

10 11
Tacos, Tacos
6 PM

12
Skippers Meet-
ing 7 p.m.

13 
Pier and Back 
Regatta 

14 15 16 17 18
Tacos, Tacos
6 PM

19 20  
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SPREADER DEADLINE

25Tacos, Tacos
6 PM
BUNKO PARTY!!
6:30 P.M.
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3 4  
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Tacos, Tacos
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12 13 14

BOARD MEETING
6:30 PM

15 16
Tacos, Tacos
6 PM

17
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19 20 21 22 23
Tacos, Tacos
6 PM

24 25

26 27 28 29

SPREADER DEADLINE

30 31 Halloween 
Party!! Prizes 
Awarded!!

1



_____________________________________________________________________________

Correspondence to the Executive Board, requiring important actions on 
the board’s part, must be signed by the member(s) requesting such 
action.  Unsigned requests cannot be acted upon 

C
L
U
B

H
O
U
R
S

Commodore    Mike Pedersen
      c 291.3380       mcpedersen@yahoo.com

Vice-Commodore    Debbie Belger
      c 712.9610             dlbelger@aol.com

Rear Commodore             Kimi Hammons

  c 525-5247    ksmith@naihalford.com

Secretary    Corrie Keich 

  c 712.8756       dutchick@aol.com

Treasurer    Paul Barrett

  c  313.6635        pcarrbarrett@hotmail.com

Fleet Captain            Mark Smith        
                        c 291-2545    narca20@cox.net

The Spreader is published monthly by Pensacola Beach Yacht Club, a 
member of the Gulf Yachting Association.  Circulation includes all PBYC 
members and GYA affiliated clubs.  Contributions of stories, news, or 
photographs are welcome.  All submissions must be received by the 
Spreader deadline shown on the activities calendar.  Mail submissions to 
the address above or email to the Spreader Editor as listed above.

Flag Officers

 
Following positions report to the Secretary:
    Membership Coordinator and Webmaster 
         c    Andrea Pedersen
                  andreazern@gmail.com
    Spreader Editor     Debbie Belger
        c 712.9610                   dlbelger@ail.com

Following positions report to the Vice-Commodore: 
     General Manager, Bar & Facilities   Mark Smith
                                                  pbycbarmgr@gmail.com
     
 Following position reports to the Commodore: 
    Fleet Counsel      Joe Hammons
            h 932.5271         jhammons@bellsouth.net

PBYC Sale Bag
 If you have a sailing or yacht club 
related item you would like to sell 
this is the place to be. Send your 
item information and/or picture to 
Debbie Belger to be included in the 
Spreader, dlbelger@aol.com.

Jhttps://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=102042792
00170204&set=a.3798862660139.2158742.1534466055
&type=1ulie Patterson Luttrell

12' Hobie Holder for sale! $1300 obo

  Julie Patterson Luttrell 
 

Board of Advisors

Al Greene, Chair  gree5381@gmail.com

Tim Simmons

Joe Hammons

Ellen Hunt

LeAyn Dunbar

Other Volunteer and Non-Volunteer Positions

Advertising Space Available!!

If you would like to advertise your business or service, 
please contact Debbie Belger for space and rates.

 YOUR AD HERE!!


